Dear Beloved Community of St. Patrick, 

We come before you today as representatives and advocates of our community, holding our collective grief and anger in our hearts and on our minds. We know that for some, there is the desire to challenge the Archdiocesan decision, to fight and engage in the struggle.  For others, there is a weariness, that perhaps this was just one heartbreak too many.  And still others, the sense of loss may have left you adrift or the grief may still be too raw to process.  We want to honor and hold space for all of these emotions. As we pray together, let us acknowledge the many things we are feeling and how they can help guide and shape our path forward. 

A Reading from the Book of Wisdom (Wisdom 6:12-17)

I, Wisdom, am with you.
I am a light that will never grow dim.
Watch for me at the very start of what you are about,
And you will have no trouble.
You will find me, ever present,
Sitting at your tables.
Even thinking about my presence, my concern, my willingness
To inspire and instruct you.
As you meet with each other,
I meet with each and all of you.  

There are many, many questions surrounding the Archdiocesan decision: what options we have as a parish, timeline of events, and projected trajectory of actions to be taken. Deacon Dennis has asked individuals of this community to become a collective representation of the parish to meet with members of the Archdiocesan staff. This collective, whom we are calling the Advocates, seeks to engage in a dialogue to achieve accountability and transparency, as well as challenge the systems of injustice and unfairness. 

To these aims, the Advocates have met three times as a group and one time with the staff of the Archdiocese. Out of these meetings, a list of questions has been started, prioritized, and a timeline for answers requested, as well as developing action steps and items that will guide our process. The group intends to continue asking questions and will be submitting them to the Archdiocese. These include gaining further information on the Parish Vitality Index and transparency in decision-making as there is dissonance between reasons for closure and our understanding of the vitality metrics.  

Key questions, points of discussion, and requests for information that have been submitted to the Archdiocese thus far include: 
1. A request for a three year moratorium on decision making to allow our parish time to demonstrate increased vitality. This request is consistent with the timeline Immaculate Conception has been granted.
2. The parish vital index has been referenced as the metric for decision making and yet has not been provided.  When we asked for the index, they said a tool of measurement, an actual number, does not currently exist.  
3. Continued partnership with Christ Our Hope as an alternative to recommendations for closure or merger. 
4. Continuing with and growing our ministry and service to people with special needs. This was identified through the synod as a parish focus with significant energy behind it.
5. St. Patrick has seen a 6% increase in parish membership in the last year and sacraments (First Communions, Confirmations, and ministry to those who are homebound), despite restrictions and limitations caused by the Covid-19 pandemic.  This is a direct result of our creative outreach, a new website, and collaborative efforts. 
6. A request for vitality metrics for all 15 parishes in the South Deanery.
7. A request for US national, Washington State, and South Deanery parish statistics as compared to St. Patrick.
8. A request for the specific statistics and vitality markers for St. Patrick that informed current recommendations.

A longer list of questions and points of discussion have been compiled as a working list. This will be posted on the connection board and website and will be updated throughout this process. As advocates, we are committed to naming the discrepancies and challenging the Archdiocesan process by asking for clarity and transparency in their actions and decisions, and asking them to enter into a true dialogue with us.  We also recognize that it is important for each member of our parish to feel they have a voice and are able to pose questions and concerns as well. We will be setting dates for both internal parish discussion and a conversation between the Archdiocese and the parish.   

Together, we continue onward.
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